
Educational Leadership - November 8, 2004, Minutes  

Department of Educational Leadership 
Minutes of the November 8, 2004, Meeting 

9:00 a.m.– TC 217 

Present:  J. McKinney (JM), W. Sharp (WS), M. Quick (MQ), and L. Harman (LH)  

1. MQ and LH have been approved to serve as "professor of service," or 
"advisors," for 24 doctoral students (12 students assigned to each).  JM and 
WS will serve as "professor of record" for these students.  MQ and LH will 
invite these students to meet and confer to begin the process of advising and 
directing them on such issues as: (a) Plan of studies, (b) Cognate area(s) and 
cognate professor(s), (c) Planning and writing the dissertation.  
 
In an effort to assist MQ and LH, direction was provided by JM and WS  
regarding the key aspects of such advising, particularly as it relates to 
thevarious components and steps involved in completing the dissertation. 

2. No Child Left Behind (NCLB):  It was determined that it would be helpful for 
department faculty to have the opportunity to interact with an area 
superintendent (or other central office staff person) concerning how schools 
are dealing with the requirements of NCLB.   JM will make arrangements for a 
guest to meet with us for this purpose at the next department meeting on 
December 6.   It was felt that this information will be of assistance as we 
work with interns and others in the field. 

3. Classes at Elkhart and Carmel:  Discussion was held on curriculum classes 
that need to be offered during either the summer or fall semester at the 
Elkhart and Carmel cohort sites.  JM will follow up with representatives from 
the Department of Educational Studies on this. 
 
Discussion was also held on the need to continue to stress to students that 
they should take timely advantage of courses being offered.  Students in 
some cases are opting to view offerings as a collection of courses - from 
which they can choose at their convenience - rather than as a sequential, 
arranged program.  In some cases, this results in courses not being offered 
due to low enrollments, even though there are students who need the course. 

4. Promotion and Tenure:  WS shared updated information received concerning 
proposed changes in the procedures used for letters of recommendation. 

The next department meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 6, at 9:00 a.m.  
Location is to be announced. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lee Harman 


